Re: TRAINING FOR NEW PILOTS

To the master of M.V.

Dear Captain,

As you may know already, the Law of Pilot System in Japan has been dramatically reviewed and changed in 2007. Under the new system all licensed pilot's associations were obliged to train by ourselves new pilots who joined each pilot's association after passing the national examinations.

According to the above governmental instructions, Tokyo Bay Licensed Pilot's Association is now carrying out training program for new pilots. Training program is that a new pilot gets onboard your good vessel together with a senior pilot and maneuver actually your vessel under the strict supervision of the above senior pilot.

This time, below mentioned two pilots will embark on you vessel.

Name of the new pilot:

Name of the senior pilot:

The pilotage fee for the dual pilots maneuver shall be the same rate as the normal and single pilotage.

Your best and kind understanding and cooperation for our above arrangements would be highly appreciated.

, 2011

Sincerely yours,

kikazu Fukunaga

The President of Tokyo Bay Licensed Pilot's Association